Today’s story was prepared by Gigi Youngblood, MD.

Today’s article comes from the New York Times, titled “A CBS Reality Show Draws a Claim of Possible Child Abuse”. 

www.nytimes.com/2007/08/18/arts/television/18kid.html  
A new reality show premiering this fall on CBS called “Kid Nation” follows 40 children, ages 8 to 15, as they spend 40 days in a New Mexico “ghost town” forming their own society, free of adult intervention.  The children spent six weeks in April and May, away from school and their parents, filming the series.  There were no school tutors on the set, and the adult supervision was minimal.  The children themselves were responsible for preparing their own meals, although there was an adult present in the kitchen, and cleaning their own “outhouses”.  Reports of injury included facial burns from splattered grease while cooking and the consumption of bleach in an unmarked bottle by multiple children.  These kids with injuries did receive medical attention.  There have also been allegations of labor law violations against the network.  However, the laws in New Mexico concerning child labor appear to be somewhat vague and unclear in the article.  To further complicate the picture, the children were not technically employed by the network and instead received a stipend for their work with the possibility of added bonuses for completing the project.

As pediatricians striving to build medical home partnerships with families and foster comprehensive care, we need to be in tune with not only how our patients are progressing in school but also what they are spending their “free time” doing.  We need to explore the reasons why our patients might be interested in seeking employment.  If our patients need a job to help pay the family’s bills, we might be able to help our families better access resources so that they are not dependent on a child/teen’s employment.  We must also evaluate the alignment of patients’ and parents’ desires and expectations concerning employment.  We can help families make informed decisions concerning child/teen employment.  On a larger scale, our public role as child advocate should certainly extend to being aware of and questioning the appropriateness of activities such as “Kid Nation”.  We must help ensure that employers are not exploiting our patients.  Our work as advocates should take place on an individual as well as a local, state and national level.

RESOURCES ON CHILD LABOR PROTECTION AND ADVOCACY:
· US Department of Labor – State Labor Laws (http://www.dol.gov/esa/programs/whd/state/state.htm)

· Medical Home – Washington State (http://www.medicalhome.org)

· Advocacy opportunities for Medical Home providers (https://depts.washington.edu/dbpeds/Advocacy.html) 
And that’s today’s Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
